

NEWS RELEASE

Stephanie Ericson
Communications Coordinator
ericson@micounties.org
Office:(517) 372-5374
Cell: (313) 622-5262

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

October 9, 2012

M.A.C. Board of Directors Meeting with Governor Snyder

LANSING, Mich. – The Michigan Association of Counties (M.A.C.) Board of Directors will participate in a meeting with Governor Rick Snyder on October 10th, to be held in the governor's office.

The M.A.C. Board has requested the meeting to discuss issues of importance, specifically the need to reduce unfunded mandates. "We need assurance that our counties will receive the funding that is required to provide services that our residents need," said Timothy McGuire, Executive Director of M.A.C. "This is a critical opportunity for the Board to voice their concerns with the Governor. As a result, it is our hope to have a positive solution for the counties and the State from this point forward." Other issues that will be discussed include:, Payment in Lieu of Taxes (PILT), Personal Property Tax, court mandates, and revenue sharing.

"The M.A.C. Board of Directors is looking forward to meeting with Governor Snyder on Wednesday for a discussion of the top county revenue issues that are facing all 83 counties in 2013," said Thomas Bardwell, of Tuscola County, President of the M.A.C. Board of Directors. "At a time when we are all developing our 2013 budgets, we are collectively concerned about the ability to provide essential services to each of our counties' residents. We are anticipating that Wednesday's meeting will provide much needed insight into the State's revenue commitment to the counties."

The M.A.C. Board and its members would like to thank Governor Snyder and his staff in advance for their time in addressing these matters.

The Michigan Association of Counties (M.A.C.) founded on February 1, 1898, is the only statewide organization dedicated to the representation of all county commissioners in Michigan. M.A.C. is a non-partisan, non-profit organization which advances education, communication and cooperation among county government officials in the state of Michigan. M.A.C. is the counties' voice at the State Capitol, providing legislative support on key issues affecting counties.